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	SUMMARY


The proposals outlined in this report set the next steps in strategy and direction for Community & Social Services in the City for 2004-2006.  They focus primarily on the continued development of integrated planning, commissioning and service delivery with partners in the NHS, Housing, Education and the independent sector.  The proposals also provide for some service management change to ensure the strategy is delivered.
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	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS


The Future Role and Strategic Direction of the Community & Social Services Directorate December 1999
Proposals for Change January 2001

The Future Role and Strategic Direction of the Community & Social Services Directorate – Review of progress and proposals for organisational change June 2001

The Community & Social Services Directorate Next Steps 

2004-2006 report to the Cabinet 20 January 2004
	IMPLICATIONS FOR THE STRATEGIC DELIVERY PARTNERSHIPS


Healthy City Forum:

The proposals in this report focus on the integration of planning, commissioning and delivery of services across the Council, NHS, Community, Independent and Voluntary Sector.  The aim, therefore, is to improve outcomes for local people by reducing health and social inequalities and providing more joined-up services.

Economic Development Forum:

None.

Children’s Services and Planning Forum:

The report sets out the direction for a Children’s Trust in Salford.

Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership:

Neighbourhood management and the new executive boards will enable an even stronger focus on crime reduction in communities.

Living Environment Forum:

None.

Social Inclusion Forum:

All the work of the Community & Social Services Directorate and proposed in the strategy aims to promote social inclusion.

Lifelong Learning Partnership:

The Children’s Trust proposal aims to improve the life chances of children in need, including those looked after.

	IMPLICATIONS FOR SALFORD’S 3 OVER-ARCHING PRIORITIES


Dispelling the myths: raising the image

The report aims to position the Community & Social Services Directorate to maintain its high level performance, thus contributing to the image of the City.

Raising Ambition: focus on education/basic skills

The joining up of children’s services should enable a greater focus on improving the life chances of children and young people.

Delivering responsive, joined up local services

Integrated services are the focus of the report.
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